
IMMINGHAM TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Immingham Town Council held in the Civic Centre, Pelham Road, Immingham, on Wednesday 15th March 2017
__________________________________________________________

Councillors: 

M Cullum 




D Doherty
Mrs K Swinburn
D Bolton 

S Allan
K Houghton

B Duke 

S Swinburn (Chair)

D Watson

M Burton

M Prior


Officers:

D Jackson
Clerk
APOLOGIES

W Weir
D Barton 
G Fox

N Castle
Public
13 members of the public were present. 
Mr Steve North commented again regarding his postal delivery service. He said the situation was improving and he would like on record his thanks for the work that the Clerk had put in to ensure that the improvements continued.
He also had concerns about the pavement situation on the corner of Washdyke Lane outside Scrummies shop. The layout of the pavement was such that cars were going down the pavement to exit onto Pelham Rd. The worry was that a pedestrian coming the other way could be hit.
The Clerk explained that he had already met with both Highways & the police and that the matter was being investigated as we shared his concerns.

Elaine Norton also raised two points.

1. That there was a lack of outreach provision in Immingham to help people who had a range of issues. A survey was to be circulated and she asked if members would take the time to reply to it.

2. She also still had concerns about comments being put in the public domain on Facebook by Councillors which were not appropriate and she asked if a policy could be drawn up and agreed. 

The Chair stated that the Clerk would liaise with her to try to get a greater understanding of the problems.

Mr Steve Gilboy asked what was being done about the illegal lorry parking again on Manby and surrounding areas. The Chair added that he wanted to know what progress there was on the TRO. Cllr Watson stated that he had a meeting scheduled with Highways in the morning and would report back with an update. There was also a proposal to be considered at the April Cabinet meeting.
Mr John Tasker asked why when the precept was put up 30% 3 or 4 years ago had it still gone up since. The Clerk stated that this had been explained numerous times but he would happily go through it again with him if he called in to meet with him. He said he had all night, so do it now, but it was again explained that he would need to see documents and obtain exact information. He then said it didn’t matter because he didn’t have time.
Avril Stott asked could a crossing be placed on the new car park at the rear of the Civic Centre as it was dangerous to cross to the Civic Centre and was an accident waiting to happen. The Clerk explained that the land in question was not a road, but was private 
and there was no obligation by the landlord to provide one. Highways had already signed off the scheme and revisited it after some complaints.
The Clerk said that he would speak to the landlord again to see if he was prepared to even look at marking something out.

Janice Wheeler asked about drainage at the cemetery. She was concerned that several plots were under water and it was restricting the fitting of a headstone. The Clerk said that it was a longstanding problem and the water table sits too high. He agreed to meet her at the cemetery to have a look at the problem more closely.
Janet Barnes also asked about the access road to the cemetery regarding the overall condition and lack of passing places. Again the Clerk said he would meet her to explain the issues that we had in trying to get any work done. The road was maintained by NELC and they had the final say on any improvements.
Declarations of Interest:  
a. To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared.
Cllr Burton a declared DPI in item minute no 115 as a member of the museum committee. He spoke at that point but then left the room.
b. To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.

Cllr Swinburn, Mrs Swinburn, Duke & Cullum were given dispensations for item 115 as members of the museum committee.
109/16 Minutes: To confirm that the minutes of the following meetings are a true and correct record of that which took place.

                  


Full Council


8th February 2017  
Resolved
that the minutes were approved as a true record of the meeting.
110/16: Standing Orders: To answer questions raised under Standing Order No. 22

Cllr Bolton asked

a. As I believe ITC has responsibility for the Skate Park. Can you tell Council whether we can enforce the wearing of PPE on users?
b. Can ITC place signage, declaring no responsibility?
c. What public liability insurance is in place?
The Mayor answered (in order) 

a. No

b. It has been in place since we opened
c. £10m

111/16: Mayor’s Report:  To receive a report from the Town Mayor of Immingham.

The Mayor and Mayoress had been to London for the Local Government Awards as we had been nominated for an award for the development of the Hub. Whilst we didn’t win it was an honour to have made the final awards night.
Civic service was Sunday the 19th at 3pm all guests to be in their seats by 2.45

112/16: Reports by Unitary Councillors: To receive brief reports from the Unitary Authority Councillors representing Immingham on matters of interest to Town Councillors and the local community.
Cllr Bolton reported that NELC were increasing their precept by almost 5%.
113/16: Representatives to Outside Organisations: To receive any reports from members representing the authority at outside organisations. In addition:

None
114/16:  Committee Structure: To review the current committee structure and make any appropriate changes.

Members made comments varying between support for the existing system and a complete dislike of how we operate at the moment.

However it was
Resolved
That the structure would stay as it is but maybe no member should sit on more than one committee. (Excluding personnel) Perhaps the committees should also be moved back a week from full Council to allow more time between the two meetings
115/16:  Pilgrim Fathers Heritage Project: To consider a proposal concerning the museum and a development to house a Pilgrim Fathers tribute.

Councillor Burton spoke in favour of the proposal and then left the chamber. A member then explained that the idea was to commemorate the 2020 anniversary of the founding fathers by creating an extension to the museum to house a modern display, improve the existing offer and leave a legacy that would add to the “Pilgrim Trail”. There was also the possibility of using some or all of the £50,000 public art money that was still sat with the ward members for distribution.
Initially the museum wanted support in principle from Council to agree to the initiative.

Members were universally in approval and it was

Resolved
that Council agreed to support the idea and move the project forward.
116/16:   Old Library Construction Quotes: To consider quotations for the two projects on the old library, and if appropriate appoint contractors
Resolved
that this matter was moved to private session.

117/16:   Financial Matters:
a. Schedule of Payments: To approve schedule 9/16
Resolved that the schedule was approved.
PART 2: Private Session

PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960

It was moved that the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item(s) of business pursuant to section 1 of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, in that it is commercially sensitive.

Resolved 

that the public be excluded

118/16:   Old Library Construction Quotes: To consider quotations for the two projects on the old library, and if appropriate appoint contractors

Members discussed the quotations provided by the Clerk.

Resolved
that SBS building services were contracted to do the internal works at £2650 and BCJ Construction to do the external works at £6,200.
Signed: Chair
__________________________________________________
Meeting ended 1955 hours
